April 24, 2006

Planning & Transportation Commission

City of Palo Alto

250 Hamilton Ave,

Palo Alto, CA  94301

RE: Alma Plaza 

Dear Honorable Members of the Commission,

I am the president of the Charleston Meadows Neighborhood Association, which extends from Meadow south to Adobe Creek, and from Alma to El Camino.  Our neighborhood is comprised of approximately 340 homes.  

There is a terrible shortage of retail services within walking and bicycling distance to our neighborhood, necessitating that residents get in their cars and drive every time they need milk, stamps, a cup of coffee, bagels, or anything else.  This problem has become worse over the years since Luckys, and then Albertsons, let the grocery store and entire plaza grossly deteriorate over the years and finally close.  

The Comp Plan designates Alma Plaza as a neighborhood-serving retail center. The many neighborhoods surrounding Alma Plaza are in great need of retail services to meet their daily needs.  If Alma Plaza is allowed to be converted to predominately housing with very little retail, there is nowhere else to pick up the slack.  We realize that housing is more profitable for developers than retail, but the current owner bought a retail center knowing its Comp Plan designation.  Presumably they paid the correct value for the center based on this designation.  They are now attempting to earn a windfall profit by converting it to retail, but this shouldn’t be allowed.  Thousands of currently-existing residences have been waiting for the renovation of this retail center, and nearly a thousand more housing units (including the Hyatt and Elks properties, Campus for Jewish Life/Bridge, and Mayfield Mall sites) will soon be built within walking and/or bicycling distance which will increase the need even greater.

We are not opposed to the inclusion of some housing at this site, however, Alma Plaza

must remain PREDOMINATELY retail in order to be consistent with the Comp Plan

and to adequately serve the area.  The plaza should retain the amount of retail square

footage that is currently built out because the need is so great.

You should lay to rest the argument that this is a poor location for retail.  The proximity of so much housing, and the lack of other services make this a perfect site. Do not be fooled by data about the past ten years.  The past owners ran the plaza so far down that it was unpalatable to shop there.  Nor is the lack of a traffic light a serious problem.  Town and Country Plaza is a successful center and there is no light at the driveways where people must turn right or left out of the Center on either Embarcadero or El Camino.  These are red herring arguments by a developer who is looking for a windfall profit, plain and simple.

This is a time for wise land use planning.  Housing is growing at a rapid rate in this part

of South Palo Alto.  Good planning requires balanced growth.  We should be building

more local retail services to meet the needs of the large influx of new residents.   We definitely cannot afford to convert the only significant retail site in this area.  Please

do not approve any project on this site that is not PREDOMINATELY retail.  Thank you.

Sincerely,

Deborah Ju

President, Charleston Meadows Association

371 Whitclem Drive

Palo Alto, CA  94306

